Nathan Mckinney
5604 Country Club Dr.
Farmington, NM 87401
505-320-0365

Environmental Improvement Board
1190 St. Francis Dr. Suite N4050
Santa Fe, NM 87505
Subject: Opposition to the Proposed Advanced Clean Cars and Advanced Clean Trucks Rules in New Mexico
Dear Environmental Improvement Board,
I am writing to express my strong opposition to the proposed Advanced Clean Cars and Advanced Clean Trucks Rules being considered in New Mexico. As a concerned [citizen/business owner/representative of an organization], I believe these rules could have significant negative impacts on [select appropriate: the economy, our community, industry, etc.].
Firstly, the proposed regulations, while well-intentioned in combating climate change, could place an undue burden on [select appropriate: consumers, small businesses, the automotive industry, etc.]. The cost implications of transitioning to cleaner vehicles are substantial and may not be feasible for many [New Mexicans/businesses], especially in the current economic climate.
Secondly, the infrastructure required to support a widespread shift to cleaner vehicles, such as electric cars and trucks, is not yet adequately developed in our state. The lack of sufficient charging stations, along with the potential strain on our electrical grid, poses significant logistical challenges that have not been fully addressed.
Furthermore, the proposed rules may not take into account the diverse needs and capabilities of all New Mexicans. In rural areas, for example, the availability and practicality of cleaner vehicle options are considerably different than in urban settings. A one-size-fits-all approach could disproportionately affect those in remote areas.
While I fully support efforts to reduce environmental impact and improve air quality, I believe that any new regulations should be balanced, taking into consideration the economic and practical realities facing our state. I urge you to reconsider the proposed Advanced Clean Cars and Advanced Clean Trucks Rules and to seek solutions that are both environmentally responsible and economically viable.
Thank you for your attention to this matter. I look forward to your response and am hopeful for a policy approach that better aligns with the needs and capabilities of all New Mexicans.
Sincerely,
Nathan Mckinney

